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Dear Parents and Carers, 

Happy New Year 

Welcome back to school for the spring term of 2024. It has been great to see our children and families looking so rested. I hope you 
have all had a good holiday period and enjoyed the New Year celebrations.  

Emma Benham 

This week we have welcomed Emma back to school following her maternity leave. Emma will be working 5 days per week this half 
term and then 4 days a week until July. Emma will be teaching in Beech class with Johnny until May when Y6 have completed their 

SATs tests. Emma returns to the role of Assistant Headteacher which she will share with Ryan Kirkpatrick for the rest of this year.  

Acorns and Oak Class Arrangements 

Many thanks to families for helping us by entering and collecting from the INSIDE classroom doors this week. The outside doors 
are currently not in use as the play surfaces are being replaced this week. The contractors have told me they should be finished by 
Friday of this week and so you should be able to use the outside doors from Monday 15th January. There are photos of the areas 

here: @KentishTownCE on X (Twitter).  

Punctuality and Lateness 

A big thank you to the majority of families who arrive on time each morning. Classes from Oak — Beech are open for children from 
8:50am each morning and children must be in class ready to learn by 9am.  

A small number of families are regularly late, after 9am and this lateness is embarrassing for children and disruptive for the class 

and their teachers. Please ensure that your child(ren) are in class on time each day. Thank you for your help with this.  

Kentish Town Community Centre Foodbank 

Many thanks to everyone who donated either food or money in support of the KTCC Foodbank. The total was £532.01 and this has 

been passed on to the KTCC.  

Community Breakfast 

As you all know, Community Breakfast is provided free of charge on Wednesday and Friday mornings in our school hall from 
8:15am. Any child and their adult(s) are welcome to attend. The hall is a warm and inviting space and the breakfasts are a brilliant 
way to start the day together. We have recently received an additional grant which will enable us to offer the breakfasts until July 

2024.  

Class Letters 

Class letters will be coming out to you in the next day or two, briefly outlining what will be taught in the next term. You can also 
see the published curriculum on our school website: www.kentishtown.camden.sch.uk. The calendar on our school website also has 

the dates of key events for each class — please check this.  

Polling Station 

Our school will be closed on Thursday 2nd May as it will be used as a polling station in the local government elections. 

Lidl Closure 

We would like to make local families aware of a petition to prevent the closure of the local Lidl—please feel free to share  

https://chng.it/d7RdNR2ths 
 
Wishing you all a healthy and happy 2024.  

Best wishes, 

 
James Humphries - Headteacher 

https://chng.it/d7RdNR2ths

















